
KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 9th October 2008

Present:
Councillors Adams, M Lynch, Pote and Tebbutt

Tenant Representatives

Ron Ainsworth - Desborough

Moira Brown – Highfield Road

Josephine Copson - Alfred Street

Pat Deal - Yeoman’s Court

Vi Dillon - Windsor Gardens

Mark Gudyer - Highfield Road

Brian Kimpton - Counties T & R (Chair)

Yvonne Macdonald - Windsor Gardens

Colin Medlycott - Ivy Road

Susan Milne - Naseby Road

James J R Monaghan – YMCA, Fowler St

Stephen Panther - Sackville Street

Sue Pryke – Ivy Road

Ron Randall - Yeoman’s Court

Douglas Walker - Desborough

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Chris Underwood (Environmental Care)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Sandeep Gill (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Sara Snelling (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)

Anne Coulson (Housing)
Sandy Ludwig (Caretaker, Holyoake Court)

Sarah Frankham (Committee Administrator)

08.TF.34
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Smith-Haynes, Doug Wilkinson, and Barry Woodcock.

08.TF.35
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None

08.TF.36
ELIGIBLE VOTERS


Tenants’ Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Josephine Copson, Ron Ainsworth, Moira Brown, Colin Medlycott, Susan Milne, Stephen Panther, Vi Dillon and Pat Deal.
08.TF.37
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 11th September 2008 be approved and signed as a correct record by the Chair.

08.TF.38
MATTERS ARISING

Haseland House Community Rooms 

It was reported that Susan MacPhee had unfortunately been off sick and was unable to give the promised update.  To be reported on at the next meeting.

08.TF.39
VISITORS’ RIGHT TO SPEAK


There were no visitors present.

08.TF.40
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS’ REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

08.TF.41
HOLYOAKE COURT AUDIT/BLOCK AGREEMENT
Linda Nash and Sandeep Gill gave a presentation on the recent work carried out at Holyoake Court.  

An intensive period of door-knocking over the summer had resulted into most tenants being contacted and some good relationships being formed.  Face-to-face contact and leaflet drops will continue into 2009.  

It was reported that most tenants had now signed up to the Block Agreement and that a door entry system would be installed in the front block of flats.

A discussion took place on the mis-use of a current door entry system and Neal Gibson agreed to look into this.

The Officers were commended for the excellent job they had been doing on this project.

08.TF.42
GARDENING PRESENTATION


Further to the presentations of the Garden Competition prizes by the Mayor, which had happened immediately before the meeting, Colin Medlycott gave a very informative and enjoyable presentation on gardening.  

Mr Medlycott thanked his gardening assistant Ms Sue Pryke for her help and reported that next year’s theme will be “Grow Your Own Veg”.   More details would be published in Connect magazine.

Mr Medleycott was thanked for his presentation by the chair.

08.TF.43
REVIEW OF POLICIES & PROCEDURES AND
ESTATE SERVICES REVIEW


Anne Coulson attended the meeting and reported that she was undertaking a review of policies and procedures within the Housing Department, to ensure than tenants receive a fair, efficient and consistent service from the Council.  

A working group had been set up and once agreed, the policies and procedures would be available to all Housing staff.

Sara Snelling also attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the Estate Services Policy Review.  A draft of the policy was available for members of the Forum to take away and study.

Feedback regarding residents’ parking permits at Yeoman’s Court and Holyoake Court was given, which was noted.

The Forum was informed that once the Draft Policy had been read, further questions and feedback at the next meeting would be warmly welcomed.  

08.TF.44
HOUSE EXCHANGE

Anne Coulson then gave a presentation on the new national register for exchanging houses.  

It was noted that the new online system replaced the old paper-based one, that it would be updated on a daily basis and 125 people had enlisted on the register in the first month.

08.TF.45
ITEMS FOR FUTURE EDITIONS OF CONNECT

It was reported that the next issue of “Connect” was planned for the first week in December.  

An item on the National Gas Service Inspection was suggested – some difficulty was being experienced gaining access into properties, so publicising this service programme would be beneficial.

An article on where to obtain advice with debt and financial problems was also suggested, given the current financial climate.

08.TF.46
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS
· Choice-based Lettings update

· County Council – meetings had been taking place between the NCC’s new contractor May Gurney and KBC officers, and it was understood May Gurney were keen to come and talk to the Forum.

· Partnership Working – Probation & Prison Service  

08.TF.46
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
“Credit Crunch”
It was confirmed that KBC had no holdings in Icelandic banks.

Partnership Working

It was noted that work was ongoing with the Probation and Prison Services.  It was reported, however, that it was likely to be next Spring before offenders carrying out Community Service orders would be cleared to work in tenants’ gardens.  An update would be given to the Forum in due course.

Small Works
It was noted that the Depot would clear excess litter in the Spencer and Cambridge Streets area of Rothwell.

Brief Update, Capital Programme

· Electrical upgrades had now been completed.  

· Order placed for the door entry system at Sackville Street.  

· Digital switchover – testing taken place at Holyoake Court.

· Hertford Road external wall insulation – work on the last property had now been completed.

Burton Latimer KBC Customer Service Office
It was reported that a member of staff had not been very knowledgeable about the area, and this would be investigated.

Energy Performance Certificates

It was noted that a member of staff had been suitably trained and that the Council was in the process of receiving certificates.

East Midlands Tenants’ AGM
Members of the Forum were invited to attend the AGM in Loughborough; transport to Loughborough was provided, and  interested parties were asked to contact Linda Nash.  

Area Representatives
Linda Nash reported that a Terms of Reference document was being created for Area Representatives, where there was not already a Tenants’ Resident Group in place, and members were invited to assist.

Resignations

Nigel Richards noted that he had received a letter from Adrian Ward in Naseby Road, noting that although he had enjoyed working with the Tenants’ Forum, he was now no longer a council tenant.  it was therefore no longer appropriate for him to sit on the Tenants’ Forum and he had tendered his resignation.  Nigel had thanked him for his involvement and wished him well on the Forum’s behalf.

It was also reported that Tony Palmer, who had been a member of the Tenants’ Forum since its inception in 1998, had had to resign due to ill health.  It was

AGREED
that a presentation be made to Mr Palmer at a future Forum, as an acknowledgement of his hard work, should Mr Palmer wish or be able to attend.

08.TF.47
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
It was noted that Colin Medleycott won the Tenants’ prize draw.

08.TF.48
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting of the Forum would take place on Thursday 13th November 2008.

(The meeting Started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.15pm)

Signed_______________________________

Chair
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